
  

 
 
Our Mission Statement  

“ Recognizing that we are the Body of Christ, the Catholic 
Community of Our Lady of the Mountain is called to live 
the Gospel. We desire to express our commitment to this 
call through praise -filled celebration, which culminates in  
our being sent into the community to actively reach out to 
others. Thus, we seek to grow in Christian love.”

 2 East Springtown Road, Long Valley, NJ 07853  
908-876-4395 ~ Fax 908-876-3744 
www.ourladyofthemountain.org  

 
 

In case of emergency – priest for sick 201 -841-4952 
Staff  
Rev. Marcin Michalowski, Pastor 
email frmarcin@comcast.net  
Rev. Slawomir Tomaszewski, Parochial Vicar 
email frslawomir@gmail.com   
Rev. Javier Bareno, Parochial Vicar 
email javib1024@gmail.com  
Parish Bookkeeper – Melissa Rivera 
email melriveraolm@comcast.net 
Parish Secretary – Kim Smith  
email olmkims@comcast.net  
 
Ministries  
Altar  Servers, Tara Ligos...................................... 876-4395 
Baptism Preparation, Jim Jones .......................... 876-4395 
Children's Liturgy, Debi Pinelli ............................ 813-1982 
Church Trustee, Bruce Haskell 
Columbiettes, Lucie Cohn .............................. 973-699-6793 
Eucharistic Ministers, Cindy Jones ....................... 684-0661 
Evangel.,Renny Hodgskin, Jim McMenamin ........ 876-4395 
Food Pantry Director, Traci Geraghty.................. 876-4003 
Gift Shop, Fran Clary ........................................... 852-5779 
Hospitality………………………………………..  ..876-4395 
Knights of Columbus, John Clary ......................... 852-5779 
Local Youth Protection/Safe Environment Coordinator, 
Kim Smith  
Lectors, Chris Latran ........................................... 852-9341 
Music/Choir Director, Rita Mueller… ............ 973-862-2095 
R.C.I.A.,…….. .................................................... .876-4395 
Rosary Altar Society, Linda Richartz ................... 876-9601 
Sacristan, Linda Richartz ..................................... 876-4395 
Ushers, Office ....................................................... 876-4395 
Visiting Ministry, Deacon Bob Head .................... 684-8399 
Vocation Liaison, Office ....................................... 876-4395 
Weddings, Kim Smith .......................................... 876-4395 
Youth Ministry  .................................................... 876-5024 
ministrytoyouth@comcast.net 
 

Served By  
Rev. Msgr. Raymond Lopatesky, Weekend Assistant 
Rev. Edward Davey, Senior Priest Assistant 
Deacon Thomas P. Gibbons 
Deacon Robert C. Head 
Deacon James Jones 
 
Religious Education Program  
Director:  KellyAnn Tell  908-876-4003  
email dreolm@comcast.net  
Grades K-6 September ~ April - Sundays 
Grades 7-10 September ~April - alternate Mondays 
FOR EMERGENCIES ONLY during class times, on 
Sundays or Mondays, please call 908-876-5024  
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday   5:00PM and 7:00PM 
Sunday   7:45AM, 9:15AM, 10:45AM, 12:15PM 

      Teen Mass - 5:00PM 1st Saturday of the 
      Month, October ~ March. 

Weekdays  9:30AM Monday ~ Friday  
Holy Days  Vigil    7:30PM 

      Holy Day 9:30AM and 7:30PM 
 

Parish Registration: Registration forms are available in 
the office or can be found on the church website 
Sacrament of Reconciliation (Penance)  
 Saturday 4:15PM, 6:30PM or by appointment. 
Baptism   The sacrament of Baptism is celebrated every 
Sunday at 1:30PM (with a few exceptions). Please call the 
Parish Office to schedule a time. A Baptism Preparation 
class is required for first time parents. 
Marriage   One of the parties must be a bona fide member 
of the parish for at least one year prior to making 
arrangements. Arrangements should be made at least one 
year in advance. 
Hospital Visitation   Please notify the Parish Office when a 
member of the family is in the hospital or homebound. 
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SATURDAY   July 28, 2018  
           5:00PM  Sal & Angelina Palazzo 
  Joseph Palazzo 
  Henry DeAngelis 
           7:00PM  Michael Manno 
            
SUNDAY  July 29, 2018  
           7:45AM  Betty Joan Scanga 
           9:15AM  OLM Parishioners 
         10:45AM  Robert Froetscher 
  Charles Noll 
         12:15PM  Joseph V. Wallace 
 
MONDAY  July 30 , 2018 
            9:30AM OLM Parishioners 
 
TUESDAY  July 31 , 2018         
 9:30AM Patrick Moylan 
 
WEDNESDAY  August 1 , 2018 
           9:30AM  Rose Fahey (Living) 
   
THURSDAY    August 2 , 2018 
           9:30AM  Gus Botti 
 
FRIDAY  August 3 , 2018 
           9:30AM  Prudence DiNorcia 
 
SATURDAY   August 4 , 2018 
           9:30AM  OLM Parishioners 
           5:00PM  Georgene Wyker 
  Michael Manno 
  Henry DeAngelis 
           7:00PM  OLM Parishioners 
            
SUNDAY  August 5 , 2018 
           7:45AM  Roseline, Kathy, Joann & Karleen Peach 
           9:15AM  Phyllis Ference 
         10:45AM  OLM Parishioners 
         12:15PM  Gliceria & Celestino Balcon 
   Samuel BonFonte, Sr. 

 
     Santuary Lamp in memory of Dn. Pat VanOrman 

 

 
 
  July 21 -22 $6,695.00 
  Mission  $     30.00 
  Flowers  $     10.00 
  Cupboard $     25.00 
 
  Total   $6,765.00 
                 
Grocery Card sales for 2018 ~ $56,355 for a profit of $2,817.75 

Faith Direct Donations in June 2018 were $15,523.50 
 
THANK YOU FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!!  
Reminder:  If you attend Mass at either St. Luke’s or St. Mark’s you 
can drop your Our Lady of the Mountain envelope in the collection 
basket and it will be credited as your donation to Our Lady of the 
Mountain.  
 
Parish Office Hours  
Monday ~ Friday, 9:00AM – 1:00PM  
Memorial Day – Labor Day 
 

 

 

 

Faith Direct  

Thank you for being a part of Our Lady of the Mountain family. I 

appreciate all that you do for our parish and community by sharing 

your God-given gifts of time, talent and treasure. Your active 

participation in the life of our parish helps us to fulfill our vision and 

mission. 

This summer, I pray that you will have some quiet and restful time 

that includes the love, joy and peace of being with family and 

friends. Please consider that Our Lady of the Mountain continues 

to be open for Mass, numerous activities and the Sacraments. 

During these summer months your generosity through Faith Direct 

can help provide the consistent resources we need to operate our 

parish and ministries. 

Visit www.faithdirect.net and use our church code: NJ568 

Thank you for your continued support of our parish family! 

 

God Bless You, 

Fr. Marcin 
 

 

Mass Ministers  
 

SATURDAY, August 4  
5:00PM  Fr. Marcin   
Lector:   Dolores Reagle 
Ministers: Check in the Sacristy 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
 
7:00PM  Fr. Slawek  
Lector:   Sharon Longo 
Ministers: Check in the Sacristy 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
 
SUNDAY, August 5  
7:45AM   Fr. Marcin  
Lector:   Michelle Mackenzie 
Ministers: Check in the Sacristy 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
 
9:15AM   Msgr. Ray  
Lector:   Jack Ryan 
Ministers: Check in the Sacristy 
Servers:  SERVERS NEEDED 
 
10:45AM   Msgr. Ray   
Lector:   Kathy Jusko 
Ministers: Check in the Sacristy 
Servers: SERVERS NEEDED 
  
12:15PM  Fr. Marcin  
Lector:   Renny Hodgskin 
Ministers:  Check in the Sacristy 
Servers:   SERVERS NEEDED 
 

MASSES AT ST. MARKS  
 

SATURDAY, August 4  
5:30PM – Fr. Slawek   
   
SUNDAY, August 5  
9:00AM – Fr. Slawek  
11:00AM – Fr. Slawek  
 
 
 

http://www.faithdirect.net


July 29 th, 2018 ~ 17th Sunday in Ordinary Time

FROM FR. MARCIN 
My dear parishioners, 

Today we celebrate 17th Sunday in Ordinary Time. I 
hope summer is going well. The feeding of the five thousand in 
today’s Gospel shows the remarkable generosity of God and 

his great kindness towards us. When God gives, he gives 
abundantly. He gives more than we need for ourselves so that 
we may have something to share with others, especially those 
who lack what they need. God takes the little we have and 
multiplies it for the good of others. 

 

 
 
 

Who are we? What is the purpose of life? What is life 
all about? Is life only about doing our work? Is life only about 
making money? Is life only about getting what I want? Is life 

only about eating, working, sleeping and doing it all again the 
next day and the day after that and the day after that? Is there 
anything more to life? Does life offer us any other possibilities? 
Yes life does offer us another possibility. We are offered 
eternal life by God. We can get lost in everything we see 
around us, or we have the possibility of living with faith 

knowing who we really are, sons and daughters of God. If we 
get lost in everything we see around us and give in to the 
temptations of the moment we will find ourselves in a mess. 

Think of who we really are. We are created by God to 
be happy with him forever in heaven. Think of what eternity 
with God is going to be like. Think of what God has done for 

you. Out of love for us God sent his son Jesus to die for us to 
pay the price for our sins. So how much are you worth? You 
are worth the precious blood of Jesus, you ar e priceless. 
Is that the way you think of yourself? 

We need faith to see and understand who we really 
are. We need faith in order not to get lost in the stupid ideas of 

this western world which has gone crazy. We need faith to live 
who we really are, children of God with a glorious future. We 
need faith to see that the most important things in life are what 
we cannot see, our value – we are worth the precious blood of 
Jesus. 

God offers us the possibility of a wonderful life. 

What the world offers us is weak  but God offers us an 
eternity of happiness.  
The miracle of the multiplication of the loaves and fish was 
preparing for an even greater miracle where Jesus would 
expand our vision even more. The multiplication of the loaves 
and fish was preparing for the miracle of the Eucharist. To 

human eyes in the Eucharist one sees bread and wine but with 
the eyes of faith we see the Body and Blood of Jesus. 
According to the world it is irrational and stupid to believe in 
transubstantiation, that the bread really changes into the body 
of Jesus and the wine really changes into the blood of Jesus. 

But following Jesus does not entail looking at Jesus with the 
vision of the world. Following Jesus means looking at Jesus 
with the eyes of faith, with the faith of Mary who accepted the 
impossible from the angel Gabriel and responded, “Let it be 
done to me according to your word.”  

 

When we receive from the Lord’s Table we unite 
ourselves to Jesus Christ, who makes us sharers in his body 
and blood.  Ignatius of Antioch calls it the “one bread that 

provides the medicine of immortality, the antidote for death, 
and the food that makes us live forever in Jesus Christ”. This 
supernatural food is healing for both body and soul and 
strength for our journey to heaven. When we approach the 
Table of the Lord, what do we expect to receive? Healing, 
pardon, comfort, and rest for our soul? The Lord has much 

more for us, more than we can ask or imagine. The principal 
fruit of receiving the Eucharist is in close union with Christ. As 
bodily nourishment restores lost strength, so the Eucharist 
strengthens us in charity and enables us to break with 
disordered attachments to creatures and to be more firmly 
rooted in the love of Christ. Do we hunger for the “bread of 

life”?  
 
 

ST. MARK PRAY FOR US… 
OUR LADY OF THE MOUNTAIN PRAY FOR US… 

 

 

AUGUST 4th – OLM CHURCH – 9:30AM 
ADORATION, CONFESSION, MEDITATION, HOLY 

MASS 
Our Lady of Fatima Promises all the Graces Necessary for 
Heaven if a Catholic Finishes the Five First Saturdays 
Devotion in reparation to the Immaculate Heart of Mary. 
- Confession (shortly before or after the First Saturday — so 
long as the person receives Holy Communion in a state of 

grace); 
- Holy Communion received on the First Saturday of each 
month; 
- The Holy Rosary, five decades recited sometime during the 
day; and 
- Meditating for 15 minutes on the Mysteries of the Rosary (one 

or more). 
WHY FIVE SATURDAYS? 

It is sometimes asked why Our Lady asked for Communions of 
reparation on five first Saturdays, instead of some other 
number. Our Blessed Lord answered that question when He 



appeared to Sr. Lucia May 29, 1930. He explained that it was 
because of five kinds of offenses and blasphemies against the 
Immaculate Heart of Mary, namely: blasphemies against her 

Immaculate Conception, against her perpetual virginity, against 
the divine and spiritual maternity of Mary, blasphemies 
involving the rejection and dishonoring of her images, and the 
neglect of implanting in the hearts of children a knowledge and 
love of this Immaculate Mother. 
.JOIN US FOR THIS BEAUTIFUL DEVOTION AND HONOR 

THE BLESSED VIRGIN MARY. 
FR. MARCIN 
 

2017 BISHOP’S ANNUAL REPORT  
2017 Parish Goal: $30,000.00 

Cash Received as of June 29, 2018: $88,820.62 
March 2018 Rebate: $23,090.31 
Final June 2018 Rebate: $6,320.00 

THANK YOU VERY MUCH FOR YOUR GENEROSITY!!! 
GOD BLESS YOU!!!  

Consider this: whoever sows sparingly will also reap sparingly, 
and whoever sows bountifully will also reap bountifully. Each 
must do as already determined, without sadness or 
compulsion, for God loves a cheerful giver. 2 Cor 9: 6-7 
BECAUSE OF YOUR GREAT GENEROSITY WE RECEIVED 

BACK $29,410.00  

 
From Fr. Slawek  
St. Victricius – August 3  
Bishop of Rouen (ca. 330 – ca. 407) 
Victricius was a Roman soldier who converted to Christianity 

and decided, simultaneously, that military service was 
incompatible with obedience to the Gospel. After laying down 
his weapons on the parade grounds, he was arrested and 
charged with desertion. Though subjected to flogging, he 
narrowly escaped execution.  
Victrius traveled for some years as an itinerant preacher until 

386, when he was named the bishop of Rouen. Little is known 
of his subsequent life in this remote mission outpost. He was 
greatly occupied in establishing the Church in northern France 
and made numerous preaching tours throughout Europe. He 
retained his reputation as a peacemaker and was even 
summoned to Britain at the request of the local bishops to 

settle a disagreement. There and in all circumstances, 
according to his own words, he “did all he could, even if he did 
not do all that wanted doing.” 
Victricius died sometime around 407.  
“I inspired the wise with love of peace. I taught it to the 
teachable, I explained it to the ignorant. I imposed it on the 
obstinate, insisting on it in season and out of season.”                                                                                           
-St. Victricius 
 
 
 
 

 
 

From Fr. Javier  
TEACHING FROM THE CATECHISM OF THE CATHOLIC 
CHURCH - THE SACRAMENTS OF THE CHURCH 

The Sacrament of Baptism  
My dear brothers and sisters let us continue our learning from 
Catechism of the Catholic Church.  
Christ begins his public life after having himself baptized by St. 
John the Baptist in the Jordan. After his resurrection Christ 
gives this mission to his apostles: "Go therefore and make 
disciples of all nations, baptizing them in the name of the 
Father and of the Son and of the Holy Spirit, teaching them to 
observe all that I have commanded you." 
Our Lord voluntarily submitted himself to the baptism of St. 
John, intended for sinners, in order to "fulfill all righteousness." 
Jesus' gesture is a manifestation of his self-emptying. The 

Spirit who had hovered over the waters of the first creation 
descended then on the Christ as a prelude of the new creation, 
and the Father revealed Jesus as his "beloved Son." 
In his Passover Christ opened to all men the fountain of 
Baptism. He had already spoken of his Passion, which he was 
about to suffer in Jerusalem, as a "Baptism" with which he had 

to be baptized. The blood and water that flowed from the 
pierced side of the crucified Jesus are types of Baptism and 
the Eucharist, the sacraments of new life. From then on, it is 
possible "to be born of water and the Spirit" in order to enter 
the Kingdom of God. 
God bless you. 

 
WHY WE ARE CATHOLIC 
We are Catholic because we believe: 
Grammatically, "our" qualifies a reality common to more than 
one person. There is only one God, and he is recognized as 
Father by those who, through faith in his only Son, are reborn 

of him by water and the Spirit. The Church is this new 
communion of God and men. United with the only Son, who 
has become "the firstborn among many brethren," she is in 
communion with one and the same Father in one and the 
same Holy Spirit. In praying "our" Father, each of the baptized 
is praying in this communion: "The company of those who 

believed were of one heart and soul."  The Catechism of the 
Catholic Church 2790 
 

This Week’s Events  
Monday through Friday – VBS 9:30-12:00 - PC 

Wednesday – Peer Ministry – TC – 7:30 – 9:00PM 
Thursday – Baptism Class – Clrm 6 – 7:00-8:00PM 

 
Parishioner Request  

A parishioner from Heath Village is looking for a ride to mass 

on the weekends. Any mass time is appreciated. Please call 
the office if interested in helping. (person willing to pay) 
 

 
 
 

 



 
 
 

 
 

Religious Education Volunt eers Needed  
OLM’s Religious Education program is in need of the following: 
 
�x Grade 3 Catechist for the11:00AM session on Sunday 

mornings.   
�x Catechists for Grade 9 and 10 (Confirmation Program) on 

alternate Monday evenings.   
�x Adult Hall Monitors and Parking Lot Attendants for all 

sessions (8:00AM, 9:30AM and 11:00AM). 
�x Adult Office Aides for 9:30AM session. 
�x Classroom Aides for Grades K-6 at all sessions on Sunday 

mornings.  
�x Classroom Aides for Grades 7&8 on alternate Monday 

evenings. 

�x Floaters for all sessions. 
Catechetical training will be provided for those interested in 
teaching, and the Religious Education staff always stands 
ready to support you.  
Confirmation candidates are welcome to volunteer for 
classroom aide and floater positions.  This is a great way to 

earn your service hours. 
If you are interested or have any questions, please contact 
KellyAnn Tell at 908-876-4003 or by email at 
dreolm@comcast.net.  

 
2018-2019 Registration Forms for K -10 

Registration forms for the upcoming school year are on the 
website. www.ourladyofthemountain.org click on “Religious 
Education” and download the 2018-2019 form.  Registration 
forms must be accompanied by applicable tuition and 

supporting documentation (if necessary) and will not be 
processed if not received.  Forms  received after July 31 st will 
incur a $50 late fee to cover increased shipping  costs for 
books.  Forms  received after August 31 st will incur a $75 
late fee.  Regis trations will not be processed  without the 
late fees.  

Grocery Gift Cards  
As always cards are available in the office during 
regular business hours. Please consider 
supporting our scholarship program for our 
graduating seniors and college students.  
 

Musi c Ministry  
We are in need of Cantor/song leaders 
and all high school age students 
through adults are welcome to join our 

music ministry. Please see Rita after any mass. Thank you. 
 

 
 

 
Summer Nights at the Teen Center  

High School Youth Group, grades 9 to 12 
Wednesday Nights, 7:30 - 9:00 PM 

Each week there will be a different activity 
followed by free time for fellowship. 

All are welcome!  Bring a friend!! 
 

dates:   August 1, 15, 22, 29 
****************************************************************

************ 
 

Vacation Bible School  
"Rolling River Rampage"  

July 30 to August 3  
SEE YOU THERE 

 

Please Pray for the Sick  

Please remember to pray for the sick of our parish 

community who have requested our prayers: Anthony 
Arbolino, Arianna Anello, Vic Berzanski, Alex Birdsall, Noah 
Bonita, Toni Brenner, Tim Burns, Joseph Caruso, Ron Caruso, 
David Chung, Eric Clemente, Randy Clymer, Todd Copan, Rachel 
Crane, Genevieve Dancicco, Gary Davila, Christopher Delplato,  
Mike Depew, Tony Durso, Vito Dellibovi, Sean Dolan, Glenn 
Evans, Jayden Feichter, Santinna Flynn, Maureen Foley, Barbara 
Froetscher, Pete Gallagher, Mary Gallagher, Baby Antonia 
Gallardo, Vince & Ann Gentile, Jean Greco, Jerry Green, Don 
Grevera, Anabela Guerra, Peggy Hoffman, Laurel Jilek, Kristina 
Kantz, Carman Kissoczy, Pam Longo, Raymond Lurker, Raymond 
MacCarthy, Michael Manno, AnaMaria Markle, Jillian Martin, 
Nancy Martin, Judy Martino, Bob McCourt, Darlene McHugh, Ed 
Michonski, Jennifer Mollitor,  Nora Ochwat,  Jim Owens, Dennis 
Paradise,  Arlene & Chandra Parikh, Jim & Carolynn Pauze, 
Stelios & Mary Pispitsos, Deanna Procuito, Art Quails, Joanne 
Reilly, Joseph Rogers, Heather Ryan,  Dan Salerno, Kathleen 
Sanders, Anthony Santos, Jillian Sayre, Pauline Scala, Judy 
Schellenberg, Connor Scott, Colinda Shernce, Paula Smith, Dr. 
Carl Stanzione, Bob Taylor, Thomas Tell, April Turkmen, Ellin & 
Frank Uhl, Charlies VanStone, Lil Varga, Nicholas Viggiano,  
Ronald Warner, Allen Watts, Ryan Wendt, Adrienne Werner, 
Melissa Winters, Roula Zanetta, & Issac Zujkowski. We are 

currently praying for the sick from the pulpit for 1 month then 

adding their names to this list in the bulletin. 
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Your Grandmother’s Cupboard  

Your Grandmother’s Cupboard is providing for those individuals and 

families living in poverty the “other necessities”. They have a box in the 

gathering room and are in need of deodorant, shampoo, and 

toothpaste. Any help would be greatly appreciated. Thank you 

 

VETS SUMMER FEST 

An Annual Benefit to help Homeless Veterans in New Jersey to be 

held Saturday, August 11th from 11am to 8pm at Vasa Park, Wolfe 

Road, Budd Lake, NJ. It is open to the public and children are 

welcome. Proceeds go to Operation Chillout. Visit vetssummerfest.org  

 

Operation Chillout – Homeless Veterans Outreach  

The New Jersey based Operation ChillOut - Homeless Veterans Out-

Reach is holding a Silent Auction fundraiser Saturday, September 29th 

at Vasa Park, 1 Vasa Drive, Hackettstown, NJ. We are currently 

seeking donations of merchandise or complimentary tickets from your 

organization.  We also accept monetary donations. For 18 years we 

have supported our New Jersey and parts of NE Pennsylvania 

homeless Veterans through our fundraising efforts. Proceeds from this 

fund raising event will help us continue to provide for our homeless 

Vets, with needed clothing warm meals, clean water and shelter. 

Should you have any questions, please feel free to call Bob Scanga at 

908-269-5366 or Amy Lang 973-769-1875. 

 

Long Valley Knights  Spring 50/50 Raffle Results  

The LV Knights want to thank you for your generous support of our 

recently completed spring 50/50 Raffle. Congratulations to our lucky 

winner, Kim Parker of St. Luke Parish, who took home $2,150.  Due to 

the success of the raffle, the LV Knights will be donating $1,000 to 

each Long Valley parish (Our Lady of the Mountain, St. Mark and St. 

Luke) to assist with the financial needs of parishioners in the 

community. The Long Valley Knights gratefully appreciate 

your continued support. Thank you! 

 

Peach Festival & Country Auction  

Saturday, August 4th 10:00am – 4:00pm at Community Presbyterian 

church, 220 Main St. Chester. Free Admission (Rain or Shine) 

Homemade peach ice cream, peach pies & kuchen, children’s toys, 

books, cds. dvds, electronics huge white elephant sale and more. 

 

4 day Walking Pilgri mage  

31st annual spiritual 4-day walking pilgrimage will take place August 9-

12 from Ss Peter & Paul Church Great Meadows, to Our Lady of 

Czestochowa Shrine in Doylestown, PA. You may join for as many 

days as you wish. Register by mail by July 31st for discounted prices or 

visit website www.walkingpilgrimage.us. 908-637-4269 

 
2018 New Jersey WINE: Catholic Women’s Conference  

WINE: Women In the New Evangelization invites women of all ages 

and stages to the first New Jersey WINE: Catholic Women’s 

Conference  on Friday evening, Sept. 21 and Saturday, Sept. 22, 

2018, at the Church of the Immaculate Conception, Somerville, NJ. 

The theme, Hope: An Anchor for the Soul , is inspired by Saint 

Philomena’s example and Pope Francis’ invitation to fight against 

enemies of hope (like discouragement and negativity) in order to shine 

as beacons of hope to those we encounter. The conference will begin 

Friday evening with an entertaining and energizing “Gathering in the 

Vineyard” and continue on Saturday with inspirational talks, music, 

lunch, prayer, shopping, Confession, chocolate, and more. Registration 

is $55 before Aug. 21 and $65 afterward. For more information and to 

register, visit www.CatholicVineyard.com and select the EVENTS tab. 

 

5 Week Circuit Craze Fitness Class  

Total body workout circuit style. Maximize calorie burn & total body 

training. It’s fun & fast-paced 8:30-9:30am at LV. Senior Center 

Wednesday’s August 1st-29th. Fee $60. Register by July 30th. Call 

recreation dept. 908-876-5941. 

Come enjoy great family fun while  
supporting a great cause on August 25th!"  

 

Sarah's Fight for HOPE Foundation is raising money to help 

bring HOPE and SUPPORT to families faced with the hardship 

of pediatric cancer. You can learn more about us here.   

Join us for our 2nd Annual Cornhole Tourny starting at 11am 

and our Family Fun Day starting at 12:30pm on August 25th. 

We'll donate 100% of ALL PROCEEDS to Pediatric Cancer 

families and research. It'll be a terrific time with great music, 

food, activities, games and friends to help out a very worthy 

cause. We look forward to seeing you. 

Long Valley Middle School 51 W Mill Rd Long Valley, NJ 

Cornhole Registration ends August 22nd & Family Fun 

Day Pre-Sale ends August 24th  
 

 

  

 

 

   

An Exciting Cultural Experience for our Community  – Consider 

becoming the host family for an extraordinary Portugese Catholic AFS 

Intercultural Exchange Student who enjoys going to Mass!  Fifteen-

turning-sixteen year old Manuel is a positive, musical, athletic boy with 

excellent grades and English language skills.  He is the youngest of 5 

children and all of his siblings went on AFS programs and had amazing 

experiences. He plays piano, guitar and ukulele, and he and his 

brother complete to be the funniest in the family!  Currently he is 

focused on gymnastics but he also loves many other sports.  He is in 

the top 5 students in his class and his favorite subject is physics. 

AFS Intercultural Programs has been bringing students to host families 

in New Jersey for over 50 years.  There are usually around 40 AFS 

students hosted in NJ during the school year, who become life-long 

family members of their host families. AFS students and their host 

families are personally well supported with enriching activities and a 

community of volunteers and other host families.   

Please consider giving your own family a once-in-a lifetime experience 

by sharing your life, culture and community with a brave and 

interesting teen while seeing your own life through an international 

perspective.  Time is of the essence. I'm a local volunteer who would 

love to share more about Manuel - or perhaps another student - and 

answer all your questions.  I'm available day, evening and weekends! 

Alison Colaluca - AFS-NJ Volunteer Hosting Coordinator 

973-397-9999 landline - 973-985-3583 mobile 

agcolaluca@gmail.com 
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